
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 23, 2025 
 
Governor Gavin Newsom 
1021 O Street, Suite 9000 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
 
Senate President Pro Tempore Mike 
McGuire 
1021 O St., Suite 8518 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

Speaker of the Assembly Robert 
Rivas 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249-0029 
 
 
 

 
RE: Support for Delta Conveyance Project Streamlining Trailer Bill  
 
Dear Governor Newsom, Pro Tem McGuire, and Speaker Rivas,  
 
On behalf of a broad coalition of labor, business, infrastructure, social justice and nonprofit 

organizations, we would like to express our strong support for the budget trailer bill that is 



intended to streamline processes for advancing the Delta Conveyance Project (DCP) to a point 

where informed decisions can be made regarding construction investment.   

This budget trailer bill is NOT about circumventing public engagement and review – this 

budget trailer bill is all about breaking through redundant, archaic processes that have 

resulted in endless delays, duplicative reviews, and millions upon millions of dollars of 

additive costs, while impeding the State’s ability to complete the DCP and other critical, 

needed infrastructure projects. 

The DCP is a critical component of California’s plans to fortify the State Water Project (SWP) in 
preparation for the impacts of extreme weather and climate change. The SWP delivers water 
to more than 27 million Californians and 750,000 acres of farmland and is the engine that 
powers California’s economic success. However, this system is vulnerable to extreme weather 
and unpredictable precipitation patterns and, as a result, our state’s main water supply is at 
serious risk.  
 
According to the Department of Water Resources’ SWP Delivery Capability Report, the SWP is 

expected to lose up to 23% of its supply in the next 20 years due to changing flow patterns 

and extreme weather shifts. It is critical that we act NOW by advancing the DCP to prepare 

California’s water infrastructure to protect the long-term reliability and affordability of water 

for the millions of Californian homes and businesses that rely upon the SWP.  

The 2024 Benefit/Cost Analysis of the Delta Conveyance Project found that water conveyed 
through the SWP is the most affordable source of water compared to alternatives like 
desalination or recycling. These alternative sources are necessary, but the volume of water 
delivered by the SWP cannot be replaced. 
 
For decades, the DCP has been stalled by frivolous lawsuits and duplicative reviews.  These 

are the universal problems facing major infrastructure throughout California, and 

foundational to why it is so difficult to do big things in our state and bring major 

infrastructure to completion.   

The budget trailer bill proposal restores balance to this process – ensuring legitimate 

concerns are addressed, while removing tools for obstruction and delay.  Every year of delay 

in construction of the DCP costs California’s water ratepayers – including nearly 8 million 

people living in disadvantaged communities – approximately $600 million. The budget trailer 

bill proposal reduces bureaucratic red tape, which translates into real savings for Californians 

and for the State budget. 

 
The proposed trailer bill smooths administrative processes to help move the Delta 
Conveyance Project in a way that balances environmental protections while improving the 
efficiency of the review and approval process.  
 
It needs to be said, that this DCP “is not your grandparent’s water conveyance project.”  The 
DCP has been redesigned to be smaller, more environmentally responsive, and less intrusive 
to Delta communities.  At the same time, the DCP will generate thousands of good-paying 

https://water.ca.gov/News/News-Releases/2024/Jul-24/New-Report-Estimates-Potential-Water-Losses-Due-to-Climate-Crisis-Actions-to-Boost-Supplies
https://water.ca.gov/-/media/DWR-Website/Web-Pages/Programs/Delta-Conveyance/Public-Information/DCP-Benefit-Cost-Analysis-2024-05-13__ADA.pdf


union construction jobs and stimulate local economies, especially in areas hardest hit by 
economic downturns and drought-related agricultural cutbacks. 
 
For these reasons, our coalition urges you to support the DCP trailer bill. We appreciate your 
consideration and look forward to working with you to advance this important legislation. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

   

Deven Upadhyay, General Manager  
The Metropolitan Water District of 
Southern California 
 
Joe Cruz, Executive Director 
California State Council of Laborers 
 
Matthew Cremins, Legislative Consultant 
CA/NV Conference of Operating 
Engineers 
 
Dan Denham, General Manager 
San Diego County Water Authority 
 
Tyler Munzing, Director of Government 
Affairs 
American Council of Engineering 
Companies – California 
 
Peter Tateishi, Chief Executive Officer 
Associated General Contractors of 
California 
 
Kris Murray, Executive Director 
Association of California Cities – Orange 
County 
 
Adrian Covert, Senior Vice President of 
Public Policy 
Bay Area Council 
 
Jeff Montejano, Chief Executive Officer 
Building Industry Association of 
Southern California 
 
Tracy Hernandez, CEO 
Los Angeles County Business Federation 
(LA BizFed) 
New California Coalition 
 
Dan Dunmoyer, President & CEO 
California Building Industry Association 
 
 

Rick Callender, President 
NAACP California Hawaii State Conference  
 
Kristopher Anderson, Policy Advocate, 
Water, Agriculture and Resources 
California Chamber of Commerce 
 
Michael Quigley, Executive Director 
California Alliance for Jobs 
 
Ernesto Medrano, Executive Secretary 
LA/OC Building & Constructions Trade 
Council 
 
Robert Saucedo, Chairman 
Groundswell for Water Justice 
 
Thomas D. McCarthy, General Manager 
Kern County Water Agency 
 
Valerie Pryor, General Manager 
Zone 7 Water Agency 
 
Aaron Baker, P.E., Chief Operating Officer – 
Water Utility 
Santa Clara Valley Water District 
 
Richard Lambros, Managing Director 
Southern California Leadership Council 
 
Charley Wilson, Executive Director 
Southern California Water Coalition 
 
Jon Switalski, Executive Director 
Rebuild SoCal Partnership 
 
Dave Sorem, President 
Secure Water Alliance 
 
Ahmad Thomas, CEO 
Silicon Valley Leadership Group 
 
Mayor Rex Richardson 
City of Long Beach 
 



 

  
Mayor Sharona R Nazarian, PsyD. 
City of Beverly Hills 
 
Nella McOsker, President 
Central City Association of Los Angeles 
 
Amanda Walsh, VP of Government Affairs 
Orange County Business Council 
 
Mike Lewis, Senior Vice President 
Construction Industry Coalition on 
Water Quality (CICWQ) 
 
Joe Mouwad, P.E., General Manager 
Eastern Municipal Water District 
 
Monica Garcia-Diaz, Chair 
South Bay Association of Chambers of 
Commerce 
 
Chisom Obeolu, Assistant General 
Manager  -- Water 
Glendale Water and Power 
 
Joe Cina, President & CEO 
Glendora Chamber of Commerce 
 
Danielle Borja, President & CEO 
Greater Conejo Valley Chamber of 
Commerce 
 
Peggi Hazlett, President & CEO 
Greater Ontario Business Council 
 
Zeb Welborn, President & CEO 
Chino Valley Chamber of Commerce 
 
Bobby Spiegel, President & CEO 
Corona Chamber of Commerce 
 
Erin Sasse, Chair 
Southwest California Legislative Council 
 
Nina Jazmadarian, General Manager 
Foothill Municipal Water District 
 
Claudette J. Baldemor, President & CEO 
Garden Grove Chamber of Commerce 
 

Rev. Jonathan Mosely, Director 
National Action Network – Western 
Region 
 
Stuart Waldman, President 
Valley Industry & Commerce Association 
 
Matthew Stone, General Manager 
Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency 
 
Paul Granillo, President & CEO 
Inland Empire Economic Partnership 
 
Carlos A. Singer, SVP & Chief Policy Officer 
Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce 
 
Julie B. Michaels, Executive Director 
Inland Action 
 
Shivaji Deshmukh, P.E., General Manager 
Inland Empire Utilities Agency 
 
Luis Portillo, President & CEO 
San Gabriel Valley Economic Partnership 
 
Charlie Nobles, Executive Director 
Southern California Contractors 
Association 
 
Gus Flores, Director of Government Affairs 
United Contractors 
 
Jeremy Harris, President & CEO 
Long Beach Area Chamber of Commerce 
 
Kristine McCaffrey, General Manager 
Calleguas Municipal Water District 
 
David Pedersen, General Manager 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District 
 
Henry Rogers, Executive Director 
Harbor Association of Industry and 
Commerce 
 
Supervisor Don Wagner, 3rd District 
Orange County 
 



    

Matthew Hargrove, President & CEO 
California Business Properties Association 
 
Harvey De La Torre, General Manager 
Municipal Water District of Orange 
County 
 
Adam Eventov, President 
Murietta Temecula Group 
 
John Kennedy, General Manager 
Orange County Water District 
 
Eileen Hupp, President & CEO 
Palos Verdes Peninsula Chamber of 
Commerce 
 
Jason Martin, General Manager 
Rancho California Water District 
 
Mara Santos, President & CEO 
Redondo Beach Chamber of Commerce 
 
Marisa Creter, Executive Director 
San Gabriel Valley Council of 
Governments 
 
Robb Grantham, General Manager 
Santa Margarita Water District 
 
Dennis Cafferty, General Manager 
El Toro Water District 
 
Mandip Samra, General Manager 
Burbank Water and Power 
 
Pete Martinez, General Manager 
Channel Islands Beach Community 
Services District  
 
Dennis D. LaMoreaux, CEO/General 
Manager 
Palmdale Water District 
 
Darin Kasamoto, General Manager  
San Gabriel Valley Municipal Water 
District 
 
Heather Dyer, General Manager 
San Bernardino Valley MWD 
 
 

Pat Fong Kushida, President & CEO 
California Asian Pacific Chamber of 
Commerce  
 
Rob Lapsley, President 
California Business Roundtable 
 
Lance Eckhart, General Manager 
San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency 
 
Aldo E. Schindler, City Manager 
City of Tustin 
 
Monica Farias, President & CEO 
Greater West Covina Business 
Association 
 
Randall Reed, Board President 
Cucamonga Valley Water District 
 
Victoria Hernandez, Executive Director 
South Orange County Economic 
Coalition 
 
Matthew Litchfield, General Manager 
Three Valleys Municipal Water District 
 
Donna Duperron, President & CEO 
Torrance Area Chamber of Commerce 
 
Paul Shoenberger, General Manager 
Mesa Water District 
 
Justin M. Scott-Coe, General Manager 
Monte Vista Water District 
 
Tom Love, General Manager 
Upper San Gabriel Valley Municipal 
Water District (Upper Water) 
 
Louise Lamparra, Executive Director 
Ventura County Coalition of Labor, 
Agriculture and Business (CoLAB) 
 
Edward J. Caldwell, General Manager 
West Basin Municipal Water District 
 
Jim Barrett, General Manager 
Coachella Valley Water District 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Steve L. Johnson, P.E., General Manager 
Desert Water Agency 
 
Adnan Anabtawi, General Manager 
Mojave Water Agency 
 
Marsha Hansen, President & CEO 
El Segundo Chamber of Commerce 
 
John Thiel, General Manager 
West Valley Water District 
 
Andy Conli, President & CEO 
West Ventura County Business Alliance 
 
Councilman Brian Tisdale, City of Lake 
Elsinore 
Chair, Advocacy Committee 
Western Riverside Council of 
Governments 
 
Craig D. Miller, General Manager 
Western Water District 
 
James Lee, General Manager 
Crescenta Valley Water District 
 
Mary Leslie, President 
Los Angeles Business Council 
 
Roberto C. Arnold, Chairman & Founder 
Multicultural Business Alliance 
 
Ethan Smith, Chairman 
INVEST Fresno 
 
Chris Thorne, Chief Executive Officer 
North San Diego Business Chamber 
 
Brian Brennan, Executive Director 
21st Century Alliance 
 
Kelly Gardner, Executive Secretary 
Central Basin Water Association 
 
Carlos Solórzano-Cuadra, CEO 
Hispanic Chambers of Commerce of San 
Francisco 
 

Alma Quezada, P.G., General Manager 
Ventura River Water District 
 
Paul A. Cook, General Manager 
Irvine Ranch Water District 
 
Jennifer Spindler, General Manager 
Crestline-Lake Arrowhead Water 
Agency 
 
Caren Spilsbury, Executive Director 
Gateway Chamber Alliance 
 
James Lee, General Manager 
Crescenta Valley Water District 
(CVWD) 
 
Greg Thomas, General Manager 
Elsinore Valley Municipal Water 
District 
 
David Youngblood, P.E., General 
Manager 
East Orange County Water District 
 
David Reyes, General Manager 
Pasadena Water & Power 
 
Gail Delihant, Sr. Director, CA 
Government Affairs 
Western Growers Association 
 
Will Oliver, President & CEO 
Fresno County Economic 
Development Corporation  
 
Norman Huff, General Manager 
Camrosa Water District 
 
Lacy Schoen, President & CEO 
Brea Chamber of Commerce 
 
Amy Valdiva, Chairman of the Board 
Upland Chamber of Commerce 
 
Gary Arant, General Manager 
Valley Center Municipal Water District 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CC:   Members of the Assembly 

  Members of the Senate 

 

Monica Garcia-Diaz, Executive 
Director 
Wilmington Chamber of Commerce 
 
Lynda Noriega, President  
California Domestic Water 
Company 
 
Chris Neighbor, President & CEO 
SummerHill Homes 

Chris Berch, General Manager 
Jurupa Community Services District 

Sarah Johnson, General Manager 
Joshua Basin Water District 

Anatole Falagán, General Manager 
Long Beach Utilities Department 

Mauricio Guardado, General 
Manager 
United Water Conservation District  
 
Stephen Bise, PE, TE, Director of 
Public Works 
City of Fullerton 
 
Nicholas Adcock, President & CEO 
Greater Riverside Chambers of 
Commerce 

 
 

 

David Ellis, President 
Delta Ventures, Inc 
 
Kimberly A. Thorner, General Manager 
Olivehain Municipal Water District 
 
Caren Spilsbury, Executive Director 
Norwalk Chamber of Commerce 
 
Ruben Guerra, Chairman 
Latin Business Association 
 
Rick Shintaku, General Manager 
South Coast Water District 
 
Central Basin Municipal Water 
District 
 
Chris Cate, President & CEO 
San Diego Regional Chamber of 
Commerce 
 
Joanne McClasky, Executive Director 
Industry Business Council 
 


